
Village of Boaz 

Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing on the Proposed 2025 Budget and Levy for the Village of Boaz, Richland County 

and Proposed Increase in Monthly Sewer Utility Fees for Boaz Sewer Utility 

Tuesday, November 6, 2024 

Boaz Community Building 

4:00 p.m. 

Present:  President Jean Nicks, Trustee Judy Adrian, Trustee Kerry Gies 

 

Others:  Kathy Hansen (resident), Susie Hauri (Clerk/Treasurer)  

 

President Nicks called the public hearing to order at 4:02 p.m.  The hearing was posted at the 

Boaz Community Building, Boaz Utility Building, Lonesome Dove Tavern, and online at 

https://boazwi.gov/meetings.  Proper notice to news media (The Richland Observer) had been 

given. 

No changes were made to the amount of expenses or revenues for the proposed budget for the 

General Fund and levy.  No changes were made to the amount of expenses or revenues for the 

proposed budget for the Sewer Utility.  No changes were made to the proposed $5.00 per month 

increase for sewer utility fees. 

As of 4:22 p.m., no one appeared before the Village Board.  President Nicks called out three times 

for public comment on the proposed 2025 budget and levy for the Village of Boaz.   

Receiving no response, Trustee Gies made a motion to add an action item to the November 12, 

2024 regular meeting agenda of the Boaz Village Board to adopt the proposed 2025 budgets and 

levy and sewer fee increase of $5.00 per month; seconded by Trustee Adrian.  Motion carried.  

Trustee Adrian made a motion to adjourn the public hearing at 4:24 p.m.; seconded by Trustee 

Gies.  Motion carried. 

 
Submitted by Susan Hauri, Clerk/Treasurer 
 
 
 

 
 


